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Welcome to the December and final Newsletter for 2018.  This year has seen many highlights as our 
students have reached for the stars.  I have been continually impressed by our students many 
successes at local, regional and national level in 2018.  It has also been awesome seeing all of our 
students continuing to develop and share the Eskdale School values in all areas of their school life. 
Our children have had wide variety of opportunities this year including in the arts, sports, cultural and 
of course academic areas.  Thank you to everyone who has given up their time to support our 
student’s activities whether it be helping on the PTA, contributing through the Board of Trustees, 
transporting on a school trip, coaching a sports team, or coming in as a classroom help.  It is great to 
be able to partner with you to make the most of the opportunities for our learners.  I want to 
acknowledge the hard work and dedication from our teaching and support team at school.  As a team 
they are always looking out for how we can create the best learning opportunities for our children. 

Hawkes Bay Triathlon 
Last Tuesday we had a contingent of students tackle the Hawkes 
Bay Triathlon at Frimley Park in Hastings.  The students who took 

part in this gave it their best shot 
showing the Eskdale ‘never give 
up’ attitude.  All the students 
performed well and there were 
some outstanding results as can 
be seen below: 
 
Lachie Harkness 4th in the Year 5 boys event. 
Tegan Anderson 2nd in the Year 6 girls event. 
Jayden Moody 3rd in the Year 7 boys event. 
James, Daniel and Wil 2nd in the Year 8 boys team event 
Tia Anderson 1st in the Year 7 girls event. 

 
2019 Eskdale School Organisation 
I am pleased to let you know that we have a stable looking team to start the 2019 School Year.  Due 
to a large number of students in the year 5/6 area next year we have had to create a year 4/5 class.  
This class will be part of the senior school team and will have a number of the youngest year 5 
students and oldest year 4 students based in that room.  We will be opening an additional new 
entrant class in term 2.  
 
Principal: Tristan Cheer 
Deputy Principal: Mike Moriarty (Junior School) 
Deputy Principal: Tineke Hill (Senior School) 
 

Junior School 

Kotare (NE) Emma Lantsbury & Sue 
Stilwell 
Tui (Y1/2) Jo Drager 
Kea (Y1/2) Debbie Bramwell 
Ruru (Y3/4) Holly Morrison 
Kokako (Y3/4) Sophie Andrews 
 

Senior School 

Toroa (Y4/5) Bryony Lovatt  
Hihi (Y5/6) Justin Bicknell 
Kereru (Y5/6) Kim Wallace & Kate 
Aiken 
Karearea (Y5/6) Tineke Hill and 
Catherine Lee(2 days) 
Kuaka (Y7/8) Angela Roydhouse, Alex 
Jones, and Wendy Gillespie(3 days) 
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Catherine Jurgens will be continuing her art programme in the classrooms in 2019 and Kellie 
Harkness will be continuing her role as school sports co-ordinator. 

Support Staff: 
Mel Squires - Teacher Aide, Sandra Rolls - Teacher Aide, Moira Anderson - Teacher Aide, Mary 
Doohan - Office administrator, Maree Baird - Receptionist/Office support, Wally Woods - Caretaker, 
and Linda Barnes - Cleaner 
 
2019 Class Lists 
The teaching and management team have been planning and organising the classes for 2019.  The 
process for placing a child in a class is rigorous, we know the children well and we always aim to get 
it right for the individual child and the dynamic of each class and learning team as a whole.  The class 
lists will be shared on Wednesday, 19 December via the website and the school noticeboards.  A 
child will be in the class they are placed in for at least the first six weeks of the school year.  If there 
are any concerns or worries after this time I am more than happy to discuss these with parents. 
 
School Athletics 
On Tuesday we timed the weather to perfection to hold the Athletic Sports at Eskdale Park. It was 
awesome seeing all of our children giving it their best shot, showing lots of determination, and 
encouraging one another. The overall champion results are below: 
 

Age Group First Place  Second Place  Third Place 

5yr old Girls Chloe Scott Sophie Jensen Heidi Roberts 

5yr old Boys Channing Melville Freddie Lee 
Jackson Barnes 

Sam Verry 

6yr old Girls Kalyn Ramsay Addison McDougall 
Kerryn Hedley 

Monique Hedley 
Jess MacDonald 

6yr old Boys Akio Crofsky Colton Bennett Jacs Booth 

7yr old Girls Gabriella Brownlie Farrah Melville Madeleine Verry 

7yr old Boys Ollie Pointon Noah Kyle Ruka Bracken 

8yr old Girls Aaliyah Taewa Xanthe Turner Kaysha Kilby 
Zara Hassleman 

8yr old Boys Logan Grant Isaac Bennett Hamish Callander 

9yr old Girls Holly Savage Rhea Chantrey Manaia Warren 

9yr old Boys Jasper Robertson Henri Hasselman Kobe Simmonds 

10yr old Girls Abi Hutchinson Charlotte Beamish-White 
Breeze van Veldhuizen 

Eva Ross 

10yr old Boys Tom Stilwell Rocco Davis 
Albie Williams-Lamb 

Leo Parsons 
Reuben Jessep 
Lachie Harkness 

 



11yr old Girls Tegan Anderson Rylee Hill Mayah Dooney 

11yr old Boys Connor Beamish-White Kahn Militch Louis Davis 

12&13yr old 
Girls 

Aaliyah Scott Freddie Beekmans Sophie Bryant 

12&13yr old 
Boys 

James Cox Liam Kilby Daniel Moule 
Jaden Krige 

 
The Athletics also double as a house competition.  The 
Athletic Sports overall winning house was Rimu, followed by 
Kahikatea and Pohutukawa. 

 
 
END OF YEAR/START OF YEAR ORGANISATION AND DATES 
 
Monday 17 December  6.00pm School Final Assembly and Prize giving. 
Tuesday 18 December  Student reports come home. 
Wednesday 19 December  Last School day students required at school and for School Buses. 
     2019 Class lists go up on notice boards and on school website. 
Thursday 20 December   School closes for the summer break at 12.30pm 
Tuesday 29 January  School Office opens for the 2019. 
Monday 4 February  First Day of the 2019 School year for all students. 
 
Thank you for your support throughout 2018.  I wish you all a Merry Christmas and a happy and safe 
New Year.  I hope you all manage to have some relaxation and time with family over the summer 
break.  I look forward to working with you all again in 2019. 
 
Tristan 

 
 

CHRISTMAS DRESS UP DAY 

Next Tuesday, 18 December we are celebrating Christmas with a dress up day. We would love to 

see everyone looking Christmassy!  We are also collecting items for the Napier Salvation Army's food 

bank and will have boxes out for you to pop your donations into outside the office. 

 
 

RETURN OF HIRED SCHOOL SPORTS UNIFORMS 
 
All sports uniforms MUST be returned to school no later than Monday, 17 December. 
Upon return of the clean and undamaged sports uniform a refund of $10.00 will be paid to your bank 
account or transferred to your child’s school account. (If you have paid a deposit).  There is a form at 
the end of this newsletter for you to complete your bank account details on and return with the Sports 
Uniform.   
 
 

 



2019 BACK TO SCHOOL STATIONERY 

 

We have teamed up with OfficeMax to make going Back to School easy! Your child’s school 

stationery list is now loaded and ready for you to start shopping. You can shop online at 

myschool.co.nz, at your local OfficeMax store or by phone. 

In December you will be able to take advantage of the special 'Say When You Pay' offer - ideal for 

getting organised before Christmas, plus you'll receive a FREE gift! 
 

 

 

 

PRINCIPAL’S CERTIFICATES 
 

PIWAKAWAKA 
 

Olive Shepherd Gaining the confidence to share her ideas and answers. Ka rawe Olive! 

Frederick Lee Showing a positive attitude towards his learning. Always arriving at meetings with 
keenness and enthusiasm.  

Tyler Fleming Using stretchy snake to hear and record some letter sounds during story writing. Well 
done Tyler! 

Ben Knowles Showing whakaute (respect) to teachers by greeting them using their names when they 
visit Piwakawaka. Ka rawe Ben! 

Sam Verry Being Piwakawaka’s nature expert and willingly sharing his knowledge with the class. Ka 
rawe Sam! 

Macy Brown Great maths thinking. Counting forwards, backwards and knowing the number before 
and after to 10. Awesome Macy! 

Leon Roberts Getting in and giving everything a go in Piwakawaka. Great attitude Leon! 

Eadie Turner Great focus during phonics, wanting to form her letters correctly. Ka rawe Eadie! 

Chloe Scott A great effort at Athletics Day and always with a smile. Tino pai Chloe! 

Rylee Timms Wow Rylee! Keep up the super effort learning letter sounds during phonics. 

Channing Melville Working hard during story writing to hear and record letter sounds. Ka rawe Channing! 

Lucas Malone Writing great signs during play to help the customers! Ka pai Lucas. 

 
KOTARE 

 

Heidi Roberts Using her oral language effectively during cooperative play 

Connor Havill  Using expression when he is reading and thinking about the story to solve words. Ka pai! 

Lochlan Jordin-
Tinker 

His progress and enthusiasm for reading. Ka pai! 

Sam Kyle Persevering when solving maths problems such as figuring out the place value of two 
and three digit numbers. Well done!  

Charlotte Baty  Having a fabulous, positive attitude to all areas of her learning. Keep it up, Charlotte.  

Izzie Kyle Great reading Izzie you are a super star 



Charles Cox For showing our care values when looking after the class bean plants 

Ash Anderson Settling well into Eskdale School, welcome! 

Jackson Barnes Being a good friend to the new member of our class. Ka Pai, Jackson.  

 
TUI 

 

Roman Borrie Always thinking about helping others and caring for Tui class plants 

Zoe Matthews  Being a detective, finding out lots of information about your invertebrate.   Mr snail 

Joel Tester Showing great progress in his reading, what a book worm! 

Reef Cave Using his reading strategies quickly to help read trickier stories  Ka Pai! 

Kaia Ranston Using her imagination to write an exciting narrative about the escapades of an 
invertebrate. 

Ollie Pointon Using his organisation skills to create criteria for the creation of an invertebrate house. 

Ava O’Brien Carefully and thoughtfully creating a bug house that met your criteria. 

Cyrus Roberts-
Gray 

Persevering to Get It Right  when working on  your t ball striking skills. What an athlete! 

Luke Newall Constantly taking on class responsibilities without being asked  Ka Pai 

Toby Ross aspiring to complete his Christmas activities without input from others. Ka Pai! 

Lacelle Sumner Showing perseverance and determination to ‘Get it Right”, when trying new equipment at 
Omni Gym. 

Sylvie  Turner Giving everything a go at Omni Gym, and always with a smile. Terrific Attitude Sylvie. 

Reef  Cave Showing a positive attitude to his work and challenges, what a learner, Way to go!! 

Zoe Matthews every day you show kindness and compassion in tui room, and always try your hardest. 

 
KEA 

 

Reeve Fan-
Robertson 

Showing creativity and using your own ideas to create a unique ladybird poster.   

Ruby Verry Showing creativity and using your own ideas to create a unique butterfly poster.   

Sadie Bond Thinking for yourself and sticking with  
your decision to investigate slugs.  

Brianna Grant Writing like an Author, using similes, descriptive words and selecting interesting details.  

Jacs Booth Showing creativity by thinking of an idea and then bringing your idea to life by making it 
at the woodwork table. 

Farrah Melville Achieving panekiretanga by thinking of more ideas to improve your groups presentation 
about caring for our plants. 

Aksel McArdle Showing creativity by thinking of ideas and leadership by helping others to make their 
costumes for your movie. The costumes look amazing. 

Baxtar MacInnes Achieving panekiretanga by thinking of ideas to improve the bug house and using your 
initiative to solve problems so your group could get the job done. 

 
RURU 

 

Isabella Knowles Writing a fantastic story about horse riding using subject vocabulary. Well done! 

Evie Kersley Creating a great piece of writing that included lots of detail and interesting words. Ka pai! 

Ollie Newall Taking the time to plan and write a detailed narrative with lots of interesting words. 
Awesome! 

Lucy Wise Using great expression when reading. Awesome! 

Sonny Harrison For writing a great piece of writing about Dad’s new truck and using lots of detail! Ka pai! 

Karlon Johnson For being a kind and helpful member of Ruru who always shows the CARE values. Tino 
pai! 

Isabella Still For working collaboratively to research and write a detailed report about the invention of 
planes. Tino pai! 

Hamish Callander For persevering when things got difficult when you were completing your research 
project. Well done! 

 
 
 
 
 



KOKAKO 
 

Marlon Anderson For awesome decision making and managing himself. Keep working hard Marlon! 

Kahu Dickson Aiming for excellence by sounding out some really tricky words. Ka pai to mahi Kahu! 

Lucas Murdock For using his initiative in the classroom and leading by example during pack up. Ka mau 
te wehi Lucas! 

Isaac Bennett For having fantastic self-management skills and always pushing to be his best. Tino pai! 

Lola Brown For always aspiring to be her best and aiming for excellence. Tino pai! 

Kaysha Kilby For facing challenges with a positive attitude and growth mindset. Ka pai! 

Cayden Sumner For upgrading some of his vocab in his bird writing to make it much more interesting his 
audience.  

Lucia Welsby Super thinking in maths - and working hard to explain her thinking. Tino pai Lucia! 

Mac Fan-
Robertson 

For aiming for excellence and aspiring to be his best - keep it up Mac! 

Asha Kohlis For trying to use her problem solving skills with the help of Kelso the frog! Ka pai! 

Tait Elliot Aspiring to be his best by practising his rocket words and writing descriptive stories. Ka 
pai! 

Neve Russell Consistently showing respect to our environment and being a helpful Kokako citizen. 
Tino pai! 

Pita Hancox Rahui 
-Allison 

For showing whakaute (respect) by being Miss Andrew’s special helper. Tino pai Pita! 

Ella Pointon For showing panekiretanga (excellence) by consistently producing her best work. Ka 
mau te wehi Ella! 

Leith Hay Showing manaaki by collaborating with others to create and developing Tuakana-Teina 
relationships. Awesome work Leith! 

Maddie Verry Displaying tumanakotanga (aspiration) by having a can-do attitude and producing 
awesome creations through Play. Tino Pai! 

 
TOROA 

 

Jackson Hiko-
Taunoa 

Writing a fantastic piece of persuasive writing on Fireworks and working very hard to edit 
it. 

Mahli Yardley  Awesome key wording and summarizing in reading. 

Xanthe Turner Being brave and sharing her clever maths thinking with the teacher. 

Sophie Smith Using clever strategies to solve maths problems and sharing her thinking confidently. 

Ruby Kenah Showing grit and determination in maths as she dug herself out of the learning pit! 

Riley Hall Taking a lot of care and pride in his writing to present it to the best of his ability. 

Jorja Martin Using her initiative and make great learning choices! 

Lacey Thomas Working very hard to make her writing the best it can be - super editing and revising 
Lacey! 

 
HIHI 

 

Louis Davis Persevering through difficult division problems, stretching your thinking beyond the task 
and wondering what if? 

Sienna Welsby Being a kind and caring student with a fabulous sense of humour - giving us all a laugh 
during the day. 

Charli McInnes Demonstrating creativity and imagination in her artwork.  

Eva Hrustinsky Taking her time and using persistence to produce an exciting piece of artwork. 

Mac Matheson Working really hard to enjoy and complete his Chapter Chat activities. 

Charlotte Beamish-
White 

Using her drama skills to great effect in her literary task. 

Leon Roborgh Using technology to enhance his learning and helping others do the same. 

Sophie Dunnett-
Welch 

Always looking for opportunities to improve and help others. 

Katie O’Sullivan Always doing her best to achieve success with her literacy tasks. 

Benz Booth Making a real effort to stay focused and on task while using technology. 

 
 
 



KERERU 
 

Shartaiya Maxwell Having a kind, caring and considerate nature. 

Ruby Kaye Beautiful creative Top Spot writing and making it into the final of this competition. 

Aimee Spence For terrific improvement in all school areas. 

Shohn-Paul Hiko-
Taunoa 

For super effort and skills in Athletics 

Kowan Lamont For amazing softball and tennis skills. Tino pai! 

Rhea Chantrey For terrific scientific observation skills. 

Rianne Esguerra Being a hard-working and conscientious student. 

James Allan Always giving 100% effort in all school subjects. 

Manaia Warren Fantastic improvement in all school areas. 

Aniah Bracken Terrific attitude and achievement with all of her schoolwork. 

 
KAREAREA 

 

Rocco Davis Making a massive effort to compromise and negotiate with others.  Kei reira! 

Georgie Hargrave Great effort in the classroom.  Kei reira! 

Eva Ross Making an effort to be organised and helpful in the classroom. 

Quillan Squires Being curious and innovative in the classroom.  Ka pai! 

 
KUAKA 

 

Millie Nicholls Fantastic angle work in her maths tasks. 

Connor Beamish-
White 

Super ability to independently manage his learning in maths. 

Kahn Militch Working hard to overcome difficulties in maths - great growth mindset shown Kahn! 

Fletcher Dallas Great concentration with his house designing and pricing in maths. 

Fraser Ross Amazing way with words in his poetry writing. 

Caleb Vincent Showing a fantastic attitude all round - especially in writing, reading, maths and kapa 
haka! 

Kahn Militch Managing his time and maths learning well! 

John Dalton Doing a great job at ‘Discussion Director’ for his reading group. 

William Hiko-
Taunoa 

For showing excellent community mindedness, communication and leadership in Kea 
room during the wet weather. Kei runga noa atu koe! 

Corbin Bauld For showing commitment to his reading and taking risks with his writing. Ka rawe e hoa! 

Kitty Matthews For knuckling down and showing lots of resilience in maths when working out answers 
to problem. Ka pai to mahi Kitty! 

 
 

SOS! SOS! SOS! 

We need kind people to water our nursery 

plants and vegetable gardens over the 

holidays. If you live nearby and think you 

might be able to help, please ask your 

child to collect a roster form from the 

office. 

Many hands make light work, let’s help keep the plants 

thriving for the children! 
 
 
 
 



MUSIC TUITION NOTICE 
Dear Parents, 

Children at Eskdale School are offered the opportunity for private music tuition in 2019 as follows: 

Piano/Singing – Orlena Wakeman - orlena@xtra.co.nz 021 663 938 

Guitar / Bass / Ukulele – Ross Turner - turnerross1@gmail.com 021 244 0559 

Drums – Cameron Budge - retsammurd@hotmail.com 021 056 0732 

Children will be permitted to learn one instrument during school time (8:45am-2:45pm).  

Please contact the relevant teacher to request a lesson in your child’s chosen instrument. 

 

 

ENVIRO NEWS 
We were fortunate to receive funding from the Hawkes Bay Regional Council 
LEAF Grant earlier this term to purchase various bug houses to enhance the 
biodiversity at school. These are a great resource for classes studying insects, 
currently Year 1 & 2 pupils. Look out for the Ladybird, Butterfly and Leafcutter 
Bee houses around the school gardens. 
 
Have you seen the great new scarecrow in the 
vege garden? It was designed and made by pupils 
in Kea class with the help of Debbie Paviour and 
seems to be helping to keep the birds away from 
our crops. Our school was awarded First equal 

with Taradale Primary in the Council Best School Environment category this year. 
 
Congratulations to the Enviro Squad who ran a successful stall at Market Day this 
year, making $522 profit for EFS activities. Thank you to everyone for your 
support. We still have succulent tea cups and a beautiful selection of cards 
available for sale in the school office. 
 

Our Year 3 & 4 students have enjoyed a variety of activities in our outdoor learning areas this term. Many 
thanks to all the friends and family members who 

have helped with this, we couldn’t do it without you! 

 
 
 
 
 

Best wishes for a Merry Christmas and safe and happy holidays. Enjoy all the good 
things that the season brings! 
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Do you know somebody who has an 
uncle who knows someone…??? 
We URGENTLY need a contact for bark to use as 
mulch on our gardens. If you know someone who 
chips up trees and is looking for a site to dump it, 
please let us know! 
Many thanks to the Sumner family for collecting 
bark so we could make a start on this project. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PTA NEWS 

 

Huge thanks to the team that organised this year’s Bay View Market Day.  Special thanks to the great organising team of 

Amanda Roborgh, Michelle Barnes and Toni Reid.  Michelle and Toni are new to the school and new to the market day 

planning so massive thanks to them for stepping up and doing such a fab day.  Amanda kept us in line and specifically 

kept the council happy, with support from Karen Hellyer.  Lots and lots of people were involved in making the day a 

success and for that I thank you. 

 

The future of this event will be discussed as its becoming more and more difficult to get people to help.  Health and Safety 

and council requirements need to be adhered to and parking regulations are required, at a cost.  If you are interested and 

able to help out in 2019 please let us know as this may help us to make the decision to rebook the park and noticeboards. 

However, the event made approximately $15,000.00 for the school.   

 

Parking 

A big thank you to the parking team at Market Day:  

Glen Harkness, Bryce Harkness, Neville Harkness, Lachie Harkness, Lindsay Taylor, Scott Russell, Rhys Hellyer, Jack 

Hellyer, Nigel Stillwell, Tom Stillwell, Paul Dekker, Ken McKenzie, Craig Ross, Toby Ross, Moxy 

Great job guys!! 

 

Bucket Rattlers 

Thanks to our awesome bucket rattlers on Market Day:  

Sue Stillwell, Holly Morrison, Emma Lantsbury, Helen Young, Catherine Jurgens, Mel Squires, Kevin Squires, Emerson 

Squires, Kellie Harkness, Mary Doohan and Sarah Bremner. 

A total of $2,154.90 collected!!! 



 

Obstacle Course 

Thanks to Sam Hutchinson of Harcourts who sponsored and ran the inflatable obstacle course this year at Market Day. 

Thanks to Sam and Richard Hutchinson, James, Andrea Murphy and Monique Hjelmstrom, Lisa Jobbins and Adele 

Waterson for helping with this stall. 

The obstacle course made $552.30!!! 

 

Sausage Sizzle 

Thanks to the sausage sizzle team: 

Damon Wise, Toni Reid, Viv Moule, Justin and Tracy Bicknell and Martin Bremner. 

A profit of $420.05 made!!!! 

 

Second-hand Stall 

Another big thanks to Angela Beamish-White who co-ordinated our second hand stall this year. 

And thanks to her elves: 

Sara Brownlee, Lisa Ranapiri, Rylee Hill, Lily Hasselman, Toni Reid, Cara Dee, Lisa Jobbins, Charlotte Buxton, Sophie 

Andrews, Kate Aikin, Kim Wallace, Alex Jones, Wendy Gillespie, Caspian and Luke Buxton, Mr Cheer, Zahrell Dixon-

MacFarlane, Ian Brownlie and Phil Beamish-White. 

The quantity of goods donated was down on previous years but we still made $1,605.20!! 

 

Café 
Thank you to all the wonderful parents and businesses who supported the Café at Market Day again this year. Many 
hands make light work and without your support, the Café would not have run so smoothly nor have been as successful – 
doubling last year’s profits. 

All of the donations we have received in the past weeks were fantastic. Some last minute requests and emails were 
gratefully acted upon – thanks! We know it has been a lot of work, but everyone did a wonderful job and we sincerely 
thank you for your efforts and generosity. 
 
We thank those who donated baking, time, support and/or equipment, all of which were very much utilised on the day. 
Thank you to all the grandparents who offered to babysit or bake goods, and for those that did both! A special mention to 
Sue & Nigel Stilwell, Amanda Roborgh, Glenn Bond, Julie Pollock, Jules Bell, Kim Anstey, Megan Borrie, Sarah Bremner, 
Joanna Welsby, Belinda Taylor, Kate Aitken, Georgie Robertson, Nic Anderson, Leanne Harkness, Claire Hanse and 
family, Kyle Sivewright and family, Viv Moule, Tash Brown, Lisa Ranapiri, Jo Drager, Vanessa Brock-Smith, Maree Baird, 
Rachel Wharehinga, Justine Bruce, Sara Brownlie, Sue O'Callaghan, Andrea Murphy, Leanne Harkness and Shelley 
Double. 

Businesses in our community are also amazing and special thanks goes to Good Time Pies who donated all the sausage 
rolls and delicious pies, Butler & Hewitt for installation of the coffee machine and appliances, Total Food Equipment who 
loaned the espresso coffee machine & food display cabinet, provided barista training and donated all the coffee beans, 
Star Foods for catering supplies and food, Esk View Playgroup for allowing us to cook in their kitchen, and the Soccer 
Club for lending their club rooms for the Café set up. Thank you to A & M Panel Repairs for their donations of a hamper 
for a raffle, cupcakes and stunning flowers. Also special shout out to Branded who continue to support the school with 
their branding company by donating the amazing signs, which John Double fitted to custom-made stands. 

Finally, to the very important volunteers who actually gave up most of their Friday and/or Saturday by transforming the 
Soccer Rooms into a Café to sell all of your delicious food; Shelley McDougal, Lee Turner, Vicky Berkett, Charlotte 
Kenah, Karen Chantrey, Tomomi Bowcock, Lindsay Taylor, Tamar Aitken and Kelsie Taylor. 

Huge thanks to our café organisers Angela Taylor & Hayley Grant!! 

Cafe made a record $2,839.90 

 

EFTPOS 

Huge thanks to our Treasurer, Rachel Kay and the Eftpos team led by Bridget Matheson, Vanessa Brock-Smith and the 
counting team Dana Whetton-Johnson and Phil Beamish-White.   

Eftpos handed over $13,500 in cash for spending at the market and made $199 in transactions fees. Thanks also to 
Christine Hay who supported our team :-) 

 
Cake Stall 

Congrats to the organisers of the cake stall team at Market Day, Michelle Matthews and Jo Demanser and their team 

Debbie Bramwell, Laura Lucas, Emma Zwiezchowski, Jess Verry and Melissa Williams. 

This year the cake stall made a record $1,127.40!! 

 



COMMUNITY NOTICES 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Missing Cat.  Our Cat, Timmy, has been missing since Wednesday 5th 
December.  He is a very large ginger cat, with white fur on his stomach and 

paws.  He is also wearing a pink/red flea collar. 
If you have seen him, please contact Kevin or Melanie on 8367271. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Packaged in a fun, friendly session, yoga helps children in 

so many ways! It helps to keep their young bodies supple 

and stretch their growing muscles, while they develop their 

concentration and learn to relax. Mindfulness and 

breathing techniques provide them with skills for life. 

Classes recommencing Term 1, 2019 at Eskdale School, 

Mondays 3pm -3.45pm. $80 for 8 week term. Suitable for 

all ages from 5yrs to 13yrs. 

Please contact Sandra Rolls Ph 027 419 6988 to register 

your interest, or for any inquiries. 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



SPORTS UNIFORM – RETURN FORM 
 

Please complete the form below or alternatively you can collect a copy from the school office. 
(Please enclose with the uniform). 

 
 

 

Students Name:  

Your Name:  

Bank Account Name  

Account Number  

Amount Due $ 

 

 

 


